

The Select Board met, in person, just before Town Meeting, at the Cronin Auditorium located in the Bromfield School, on Saturday, April 29, 2023 at 11:45AM.

Select Board participants:

Rich Maiore, Erin McBee, Kara Minar, Charles Oliver, Don Ludwig

Town Department participants:

Town Administrator Tim Bragan and Assistant Town Administrator Marie Sobalvarro

Additional participants:

CPIC Chair Nate Finch and Finance Chair Jennifer Finch

Chair Rich Maiore called the meeting to order at 11:45AM.

Re-visit Heavy Duty Dump Truck funding mechanism:

Select Board Member, serving on CPIC, Don Ludwig, informed the Select Board that CPIC did indeed revisit their decision on how to fund the Heavy-Duty Dump Truck under article 19 of the first session of the ATM. He informed the Board that CPIC voted to change the funding source from borrow to funding it from the Capital Fund. The Chair of the Finance Committee, Jennifer Finch, informed the Select Board that the Finance Committee also voted to approve the change in funding source for the heavy-duty dump truck. Don Ludwig moved that the Select Board vote to change the funding source for the heavy-duty dump truck from borrowing to funding it from the Capital Fund. The motion was seconded by Select Board member Erin McBee. There was no further discussion. The board voted unanimously to change the funding mechanism for Article #16 from borrowing to paying for it out of the Capital Fund.

The meeting adjourned at 11:56am